KEOKUK COUNTY BOARD PROCEEDINGS
JULY 25, 2022

The Keokuk County Board of Supervisors met in regular session, Monday, July 25, 2022 in the Board
Room of the Courthouse. Present were: Michael C. Hadley, Fred Snakenberg, Daryl Wood and
Christy Bates, County Auditor.

Wood moved, Snakenberg seconded to approve the agenda. All ayes and motion carried. Also
present was Casey Jarmes, News-Review.

Snakenberg moved, Wood seconded to approve the minutes of July 18, 2022 as submitted. All ayes
and motion carried.

Met with Engineer McGuire regarding the Keokuk County Highway Department as follows: solar
installation is nearing completion; 1 ton chassis pickup & Mac dump truck have arrived; expectation
of the two dump trucks linked with DERA grant are reported to arrive in the 1% or 2" quarter of
2023; the IMWCA safety grant was used for site lighting; gathering quotes for replacement of fuel
pumps; fuel tanks are being painted and new excavator is scheduled to arrive in fall — said equipment
was budgeted in FY22, a FY23 budget amendment will be necessary to cover said costs.

Hadley moved, Snakenberg seconded to approve award of contract for P.C.C. pavement patching to
A&J Excavation LLC @ $152,72.10 (apparent low bid) as submitted. All ayes and motion carried.
Bids received: A&J Excavation LLC - $152,372.10; Ten Point Construction - $190,339.80; Denco
Highway Corp - $236,509.88; Cedar Falls Const. Co. Inc - $266,200.60 and Iowa Civil Contracting,
Inc - $407,887.54.

Wood moved, Snakenberg seconded approval of resolution to amend the 28E Agreement monthly rate
for the disposal of household recyclable material between Keokuk County and the City of Sigourney
from $1500 to $1900 beginning July 1, 2022 as submitted. All ayes and motion carried.

Snakenberg moved, Wood seconded approval of resolution appointing Heather Collins, RN to the
Keokuk County Board of Health for a three-year term beginning July 21, 2022, due to the resignation
of Phil Buschmann as Keokuk County Board of Health member as submitted. All ayes and motion
carried.

Wood moved, Snakenberg seconded approval of Personnel Report for Jacob A. Butler, full-time
Deputy, Sheriff’s Department as submitted. All ayes and motion carried.

Various board and committee reports were held. Snakenberg participated in SADC and Early
Childhood meetings. Hadley attended a Semco meeting. Wood had no meetings last week.

Discussion of old/new business and public comment was held as follows: opioid litigation settlement
and possible uses thereof and Keokuk County Master Gardeners provided a listing of activities and
expenses relating to the Courtyard flower beds.

On vote and motion Hadley adjourned the meeting at 9:42 a.m.

The above and foregoing information is a summary of the minutes taken at the above indicated
meeting. The full and complete set of minutes is available at the Keokuk County Auditor’s Office
and www.keokukcounty.iowa.gov.
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